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In the past year as President, |, and the Board have continued on the path set out in the previous years. We
continue committed to provide top notch facilities to train in and continue to support our staff and coaches in
training. We also remain committed to taking our Club to the next possible level of soccer.

Coach Jhon Ardila continues to work with the coaches on upgrading there levels through the various courses
available, to provide our players with the best coaches available.

Coach Cormac continues to do excellent work in our grassroots Recreational program. With expanding his group
of young coaches to make the Recreational program a more positive environment. However, we continue to have
discipline issues and are committed to further educating parents, coaches, and players in order to reduce the
number of incidents.

This past season the club Hired new Head Goalkeeper coach. Coach Spyros has brought a level of excitement to
the program. We have seen an increase in attendance to the training sessions and our goalkeepers are getting
better. Keep up the good work Coach Spyros.

The Club continues to work with our various partners on important projects. We continue working with the City
on the new Park 459. The park is slatted to open in the late fall of 2020 or early spring of 2021. The City will
provide us with a firm date in early January of 2020. The new park will allow us to centralize our training, will
feature a North Miss scoreboard, covered team benches, and have our Club logo on the field.

As always, we continue to look for ways to improve our Club in any way possible. This year we also accomplished
getting our National Youth License, which only 39 clubs in all of Canada got. A high standard which | would like
to thank all of our staff involved in getting. It was a tremendous amount of work to achieve.

We would like to thank all our teams and players on their achievements this year. Results are not always
measured by wins and losses even though that’s what most look at. To us when we go to the fields and meet our
young players and speak to them, you realize quickly that we at the club are not only producing talented players,
but we are producing exceptional young people. This young people are respectful, hardworking and dedicated to
helping others. These qualities to me are more important than results.

On my behalf, | would like to thank the entire Board for all the help and support in the past year. We have had
some ups and downs, but our future will have more ups than downs. The Board and | would like to thank every
single member for supporting this great Club. We would like to thank all our players, coaches, parents, and
volunteers. We are truly the best Club in Mississauga offering all programs grassroots, special needs,
competitive, high performance, goalkeeper programs, Match Official mentoring, camps, Clinics, and coach
Development. Again, this can only be done with your support. So again thank you.



